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MEDIA RELEASE																 
Franklin Park Awarded Urban Forestry Funding
(Franklin Park, Illinois) June 8, 2023 — The Village of Franklin Park was awarded a $15,000 grant to complete tree inventories and develop a management plan for its urban forest. 
The funds were provided by the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Forest Service through the Illinois Department of Natural Resources (IDNR) Urban and Community Forestry Partner Grant Program and administered by The Morton Arboretum and the Chicago Region Trees Initiative (CRTI). 
“I want to thank our partners at the Chicago Region Trees Initiative (CRTI) and the Morton Arboretum,” said Mayor Barrett Pedersen. “The Village’s long-term commitment to the planting and caring of trees has created a beautiful and diverse urban forest in Franklin Park. The CRTI grant allowed us to complete a total tree inventory of the parkway trees in our village and develop a plan for the maintenance of the trees.”
The grant provided the Village with a better understanding of the urban forest areas being managed by revealing an estimated number of trees, their size, condition, and species. The inventory also helped to identify opportunities to increase planting, and will inform the development of a comprehensive, long-term urban forest management plan.
“Having a diverse urban forest makes it more resilient," Pedersen said. "Planting a diverse array of tree species helps to prevent disease and to protect from loss of trees. Our goal is to not have more than 5% of one species planted in our community.”
“Urban trees are critical infrastructure for a community, and this funding helps to protect one of its most important resources,” said Lydia Scott, director of CRTI. “Trees clean our air and water, reduce flooding and heat, improve our mental and physical health, and provide important habitat for birds and other wildlife.”
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